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www.chapelhillarts.org
COMMITTEE REPORT

Committee name: Communications
Date submitted: 1/6/05

Last meeting date: 1/5/05

Attendees: Betsy Bullen, Jeff Cohen, Kate Flory, Debbie Hepp, Janet Kagan

Summary of discussion(s): 

Graphic identity  We reviewed a compilation of the survey results, noting some definitive trends among the commission’s responses. I will begin to develop draft logo types for the committee to review, with the goal of having a new graphic look for use on the website and the newsletter.

Website The committee saw a draft outline of the site map, and discussed navigation issues. We determined that hiring an outside consultant to help with technical implementation would accelerate the progress of this project. We’re interviewing 2-3 consultants, and hoping to have work started before the end of January. The deadline we’ve set for full implementation of the new website is the end of April, coinciding with Apple Chill.

Newsletter We finalized plans to insert a two-sided sheet in the issue of the Chapel Hill News that is published on the Apple Chill Sunday. We’ll also have additional copies printed for our own distribution. One of the main focuses of this piece will be an announcement of the revised website.

Apple Chill The commission will be represented with a table at Apple Chill again this year. We discussed ideas, budget permitting, for having a more substantial presence at this event, with an emphasis on the revised website.

Budget The current year’s budget was discussed, and we considered new projects to put into next year’s budget such as a more elaborate newsletter, and a brochure describing the commission’s work in general.

Action items for full commission to consider: none at present

Future action items: We will ask for volunteers to work the table at Apple Chill when we get closer to that event.

Next meeting scheduled: none scheduled

Submitted by: Debbie Hepp
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Committee name: Community Art Project

Date submitted: 1/5/05

Last meeting date: none since last meeting 

Attendees: 

Summary of discussion(s): (update) 

1) The brochures will be printed and ready for distribution by 1/13/05. 

2) The website should be up and running at approximately the same time so that people can visit the site and get more info.

3) When submissions are turned in, each one will be digitally shot and we will enter their statements into a computer, so that each/both can be put on the website.

4) The CHPAC Executive Committee gave the CAP an extra $1000 for our budget. This will enable us to offer a few more workshops, and make other line items a bit less tight. Thank you for that support!

Action items for full commission to consider: 

Future action items: 

Next meeting scheduled: Thursday, Jan. 13th from 4-5:30

Submitted by: Erica Rothman
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Committee name: Executive Committee

Date submitted: 1/6/05

Last meeting date: 12/29/04

Attendees: Jeff Cohen, Dick Robinson, Jen Horney, Debbie Hepp, Susan Leeb, Kate Flory (staff)

Summary of discussion(s): 

Bookkeeper: Kate and Debbie have begun working with Faith Nager to set up all aspects of the CHPAC’s bookkeeping

Insurance: Dick will present findings at 1/20/05 Executive Committee Meeting. 

By-Laws: Filing Deadline 2/8/05. We have gotten final approval by Town Staff and we are distributing the By-Laws to Town Council for a courtesy review. We will be on the 1/24/05 Town Council agenda.

Personnel:

Kate: Kate’s title is now Executive Director, and she is now a salaried employee of the CHPAC. We are getting quotes on health insurance, so we are expecting to begin offering her heath insurance within the next month or so.

2nd Staff Position: Committee of Susan, Dick and Kate will pre-screen resumes and interview candidates for the position. Executive Committee members will participate in interviewing the finalists, and will make the decision who to hire.

We also discussed issues relating to office space, desk, computer and phone for this second position.

Action items for full commission to consider: Approval of By-Laws after revisions.

Future action items:

Next meeting scheduled: 1/20/05

Submitted by: Jeff Cohen
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Committee name: 

Strategic Master Plan

Date submitted: 

6 January 2005



Last meeting date: 

Attendees: 

Summary of discussion(s): 
As previously discussed, a grant to the North Carolina Arts Council is being prepared, which would fund the articulation of a scope of service and selection of a master planning consultant for the development of a Public Art Strategic Master Plan.  The goal of the strategic master plan is to have public art become an integral part of the Town's Comprehensive Plan and serve as a vital planning tool and reference for CIP allocations, similar to comparable studies produced for the Town, which include the Parks and Open Space Master Plan, the Bicycle and Pedestrian Action Plan, the Transportation Development Plan, the Communities Facilities Plan, the Downtown Small Area Plan, the Master Plan for Town Entranceway Corridors, and the Land Use Management Ordinance.  To successfully complete the grant request, six Town Boards and Commissions have enthusiastically agreed to appoint a representative to this planning process as well as help to define the necessary work that a planner would need to undertake; some members of the Town Council have expressed an interest in joining this advisory group.
Action items for full commission to consider: 

Is anyone from the CHPAC interested in participating in the effort to articulate the goals of the Plan and establish a scope of service for a planning consultant?  It is anticipated that this commitment would be a 90 minute meeting, which would help shape the grant request.  Are there other local and/or regional organizations that should have voice in this process?  
Future action items: 

Because the overall budget for this undertaking has not been finalized, the Executive Committee will consider how to proceed with this project at its January meeting.

Next meeting scheduled: 

Submitted by: 

Janet Kagan
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Committee name: 

Percent for Art


Date submitted: 

6 January 2005
Summary of discussion(s): 
Although the Percent for Art Committee has not yet met this month, there are several percent for art projects that have made progress since the previous Committee report.  As reported at the last CHPAC meeting, Laura Haddad and Tom Drugan were in Chapel Hill to meet with project representatives of Southern Community Park.  They worked with OBS Landscape Architects and the Parks and Recreation Department; conducted independent research about the site and existing plans for the park; and, began to generate ideas for the project.  In the coming weeks it is expected that they will start to narrow their focus and suggest ideas that could be incorporated into the Park.

On 20 December 2004, Jennifer, Kate and Janet met to discuss how to commence work at the Community Center.  Because the renovations to the building will require a SUP, this could delay the project by several months.  Bill Webster of the Parks and Recreation Department suggested that we consider adding construction credits (to the public art budget) from the necessary replacement of the retaining wall adjacent to the children's play area, and have an artist design, but not necessarily construct, a new wall; this might double the budget from $16,000 to approximately $31,000.  Alternatively, an artist could design the necessary fence-structure above the wall at the base of the hillock.  Jennifer explored the site and Kate is arranging for a preliminary meeting between the CHPAC, the Parks and Recreation Department, and the staff of the Community Center.

The design of artworks for the TOC is moving along, and Kirkland anticipates completing Final Design within the next three-four months.

Preliminary planning for the expansion of the Public Library is expected to commence in January or February.  CHPAC will make a brief presentation about public art at this meeting.

Action items for full commission to consider: 

Future action items: 

Next meeting scheduled: 
Later in January 2005
Submitted by: Janet Kagan
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Committee name: Sculpture Visions

Date submitted: 1/5/05
Last meeting date: 1/29/04
Attendees: Jennifer Horney, Jimmie Haynes, Kate Flory
Summary of discussion(s): 
Wayne Trapp will extend Golden Portal at firehouse 1 until spring.  We will approach local neighborhood groups such as Meadowmont and Southern Village about purchasing this piece.  

The SculptureVisions Committee recommends that next year the sculptures will be in place for 10 months and the honorarium will increase to $600.  The committee would also like to place larger signage at sculpture sites to promote CHPAC and our web site.  

In order to help Public Works and their safety, we will continue to hire helpers to assist in the installation and removal of larger pieces.

Action items for full commission to consider: extended time of program and additional honorarium for Wayne Trapp
Future action items: final draft for mailing
Next meeting scheduled: to be determined
Submitted by: Jimmie Haynes
